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January 19, 2021 
 
Ian Achimore 
Santa Ana Watershed Project Authority 
11615 Sterling Ave 
Riverside, CA 92503 
IAchimore@sawpa.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Achimore: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:IAchimore@sawpa.org


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Stephen Ajobiewe 
City of Perris 
101 N. D Street 
Perris, CA 92570 
sajobiewe@cityofperris.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Ajobiewe: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:sajobiewe@cityofperris.org


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Jack Bebee 
Fallbrook Public Utility District 
990 E Mission Rd 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 
jackb@fpud.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Bebee: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:jackb@fpud.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Edgar Fandialan / Tiffany Tran 
Metropolitan Water District 
P.O. Box 54153 
Los Angeles, CA 90054-0153 
efandialan@mwdh2o.com / t_tran@mwdh2o.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Fandialan / Ms. Tran: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:efandialan@mwdh2o.com
mailto:t_tran@mwdh2o.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Stuart Fisk 
City of Temecula 
41000 Main St 
Temecula, CA 92589 
stuart.fisk@temeculaca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Fisk: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:stuart.fisk@temeculaca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Ryan Fowler 
City of Menifee 
29844 Haun Rd 
Menifee, CA 92586 
rfowler@cityofmenifee.us  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Fowler: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:rfowler@cityofmenifee.us


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Travis Holyoak 
City of Hemet 
3777 Industrial Ave 
Hemet, CA 92545 
tholyoak@cityofhemet.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Holyoak: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:tholyoak@cityofhemet.org


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Parag Kalaria 
Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District 
31315 Chaney St 
Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 
pkalaria@evmwd.net  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Kalaria: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:pkalaria@evmwd.net


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Carole Kendrick 
City of Beaumont 
550 E 6th St 
Beaumont, CA 92223 
ckendrick@beaumontca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Ms. Kendrick: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:ckendrick@beaumontca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Tom Kennedy 
Rainbow Municipal Water District 
3707 Old Hwy 395 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 
tkennedy@rainbowmwd.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Kennedy: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:tkennedy@rainbowmwd.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Jeff Kirshberg 
Rancho California Water District 
42135 Winchester Rd 
Temecula, CA 92590 
kirshbergj@ranchowater.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Kirshberg: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:kirshbergj@ranchowater.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Kenneth McLaughlin 
Soboba Band of Luiseno Indians 
P.O. Box 487 
San Jacinto, CA 92581 
KMcLaughlin@soboba-nsn.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. McLaughlin: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:KMcLaughlin@soboba-nsn.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Jim Morrissey 
City of Canyon Lake 
31516 Railroad Canyon Rd 
Canyon Lake, CA 92587 
jmorrissey@canyonlakeca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Morrissey: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:jmorrissey@canyonlakeca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Behrooz Mortazavi 
Hemet-San Jacinto Watermaster Advisor 
Behrooz@H2Oengineers.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Mortazavi: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:Behrooz@H2Oengineers.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Matthew Osborn 
City of San Jacinto 
595 S. San Jacinto Ave 
San Jacinto, CA 92583 
mosborn@sanjacintoca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Osborn: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:mosborn@sanjacintoca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Pechanga Band of Luiseno Indians 
P.O. Box 1477 
Temecula, CA 92593 
contact@pechanga-nsn.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:contact@pechanga-nsn.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Michael Plinski 
Riverside Public Utilities 
3901 Orange St 
Riverside, CA 92501 
mplinski@riversideca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Plinski: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:mplinski@riversideca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Jarrett Ramaiya 
City of Murrieta 
1 Town Square 
Murrieta, CA 92562 
jramaiya@murrietaca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Ramaiya: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:jramaiya@murrietaca.gov


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Cindi Robbins 
Nuevo Water Company 
30427 11th St 
Nuevo, CA 92567 
crobbins.nuevowater@gmail.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Ms. Robbins: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:crobbins.nuevowater@gmail.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Ryan Shaw / Melissa Matlock 
Western Municipal Water District 
14205 Meridian Pkwy 
Riverside, CA 92518 
RShaw@wmwd.com / MMatlock@wmwd.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Shaw / Ms. Matlock: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:RShaw@wmwd.com
mailto:MMatlock@wmwd.com


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Jason Venable 
Lake Hemet Municipal Water District 
P.O. Box 5039 
Hemet, CA 92544-0039 
jvenable@lhmwd.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Venable: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:jvenable@lhmwd.org


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Steve Weiss 
County of Riverside 
4080 Lemon St 
Riverside, CA 92501 
sweiss@rctlma.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Weiss: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:sweiss@rctlma.org


 

  

January 19, 2021 
 
Michael Wolfe / Michael Lloyd 
City of Moreno Valley 
P.O. Box 88005 
Moreno Valley, CA 92552 
michaelw@moval.org / michaell@moval.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 
 
Dear Mr. Wolfe and Mr. Lloyd: 
 
Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 
(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long-term planning horizon.  An 
UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 
must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 
California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 
accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 
will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 
after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928-
3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 
 
GN:ag 

mailto:michaelw@moval.org
mailto:michaell@moval.org


 

   

January 19, 2021 

 

Julia Ekstrom 
California Department of Water Resources 
1416 9th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Julia.Ekstrom@water.ca.gov  
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Subject:  Notification of Urban Water Management Plan Update 

 

Dear Ms. Ekstrom: 

 

Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) is currently preparing an update to its Urban Water Management Plan 

(UWMP), which evaluates EMWD’s water supplies and water use efficiency over a long‐term planning horizon.  An 

UWMP is required to be prepared by every urban water supplier (as defined in the California Water Code) and 

must be updated every five years for calendar years ending in zero (0) or five (5).  The 2020 update is due to the 

California Department of Water Resources on July 1, 2021. 

Prior to adoption of the 2020 UWMP, EMWD will be holding a public hearing to review the updated plan and to 

accept comments.  EMWD will provide further notice once this hearing has been scheduled.  A draft of the plan 

will be made available for review once it has been completed, and a final UWMP will be available to the public 

after it has been adopted. 

Should you have any questions regarding the UWMP update process, please contact me by phone at (951) 928‐

3777 ext. 4512, or via email at ngg@emwd.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 

Principal Water Resources Specialist 

 

GN:ag 



1

Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:57 PM
To: ckendrick@beaumontca.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Beaumont.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Carole Kendrick 
City of Beaumont 
550 E 6th Street 
Beaumont, CA 92223 
 
ckendrick@beaumontca.gov  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Ms. Kendrick: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:ckendrick@beaumontca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:57 PM
To: jmorrissey@canyonlakeca.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Canyon Lake.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Jim Morrissey 
City of Canyon Lake 
31516 Railroad Canyon Road 
Canyon Lake, CA 92587 
 
jmorrissey@canyonlakeca.gov  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Morrissey: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:jmorrissey@canyonlakeca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:56 PM
To: 'Travis Holyoak'
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Hemet.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Travis Holyoak 
City of Hemet 
3777 Industrial Avenue 
Hemet, CA 92545 
 
tholyoak@cityofhemet.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Holyoak: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:tholyoak@cityofhemet.org
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:56 PM
To: rfowler@cityofmenifee.us
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Menifee.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Ryan Fowler 
City of Menifee 
29844 Haun Road 
Menifee, CA 92586 
 
rfowler@cityofmenifee.us  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Fowler: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:rfowler@cityofmenifee.us
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:56 PM
To: Michael Lloyd, P.E.; michaelw@moval.org
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Moreno Valley.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Michael Wolfe / Michael Lloyd 
City of Moreno Valley 
P.O. Box 88005 
Moreno Valley, CA 92552 
 
michaelw@moval.org / michaell@moval.org  
   
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Wolfe / Mr. Lloyd: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:michaelw@moval.org
mailto:michaell@moval.org
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:55 PM
To: jramaiya@murrietaca.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Murrieta.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Jarrett Ramaiya 
City of Murrieta 
1 Town Square 
Murrieta, CA 92562 
 
jramaiya@murrietaca.gov  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Ramaiya: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:jramaiya@murrietaca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:52 PM
To: Ajobiewe, Stephen
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Perris.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Stephen Ajobiewe 
City of Perris 
101 N. D Street 
Perris, CA 92570 
 
sajobiewe@cityofperris.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Ajobiewe: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:sajobiewe@cityofperris.org
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:52 PM
To: mosborn@sanjacintoca.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of San Jacinto.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Matthew Osborn 
City of San Jacinto 
595 S. San Jacinto Avenue 
San Jacinto, CA 92583 
 
mosborn@sanjacintoca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Osborn: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:mosborn@sanjacintoca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:52 PM
To: stuart.fisk@temeculaca.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - City of Temecula.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Stuart Fisk 
City of Temecula 
41000 Main Street 
Temecula, CA 92589 
 
stuart.fisk@temeculaca.gov  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Fisk: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:stuart.fisk@temeculaca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:51 PM
To: sweiss@rctlma.org
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - County of Riverside.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Steve Weiss 
County of Riverside 
4080 Lemon Street 
Riverside, CA 92501 
 
sweiss@rctlma.org  
   
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Weiss: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:sweiss@rctlma.org
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:51 PM
To: pkalaria@evmwd.net
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Elsinore Valley MWD.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Parag Kalaria 
Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District 
31315 Chaney Street 
Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 
 
pkalaria@evmwd.net  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Kalaria: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:pkalaria@evmwd.net
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:51 PM
To: jackb@fpud.com
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Fallbrook Public Utility District.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Jack Bebee 
Fallbrook Public Utility District 
990 E Mission Road 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 
 
jackb@fpud.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Bebee: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:jackb@fpud.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org


1

Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:48 PM
To: Behrooz Mortazavi
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - HSJ Watermaster.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Behrooz Mortazavi 
Hemet-San Jacinto Watermaster Advisor 
 
Behrooz@H2Oengineers.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Mortazavi: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:Behrooz@H2Oengineers.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:48 PM
To: jvenable@lhmwd.org
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - LHMWD.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Jason Venable 
Lake Hemet Municipal Water District 
P.O. Box 5039 
Hemet, CA 92544-0039 
 
jvenable@lhmwd.org  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Venable: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:jvenable@lhmwd.org
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:47 PM
To: 'efandialan@mwdh2o.com'; t_tran@mwdh2o.com
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - MWD.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Edgar Fandialan / Tiffany Tran 
Metropolitan Water District 
P.O. Box 54153 
Los Angeles, CA 90054-0153 
 
efandialan@mwdh2o.com / t_tran@mwdh2o.com  
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Fandialan / Ms. Tran: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:efandialan@mwdh2o.com
mailto:t_tran@mwdh2o.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:47 PM
To: Robbins, Cinthia
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Nuevo Water Co.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Cindi Robbins 
Nuevo Water Company 
30427 11th Street 
Nuevo, CA 92567 
 
crobbins.nuevowater@gmail.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Ms. Robbins: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:crobbins.nuevowater@gmail.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:46 PM
To: contact@pechanga-nsn.gov
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Pechanga.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Pechanga Band of Luiseno Indians 
P.O. Box 1477 
Temecula, CA 92593 
 
contact@pechanga-nsn.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:contact@pechanga-nsn.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:57 PM
To: tkennedy@rainbowmwd.com
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Rainbow MWD.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Tom Kennedy 
Rainbow Municipal Water District 
3707 Old Hwy 395 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 
 
tkennedy@rainbowmwd.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Kennedy: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:tkennedy@rainbowmwd.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:45 PM
To: 'kirshbergj@ranchowater.com'
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Rancho California Water District.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Jeff Kirshberg 
Rancho California Water District 
42135 Winchester Road 
Temecula, CA 92590 
 
kirshbergj@ranchowater.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Kirshberg: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:kirshbergj@ranchowater.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:45 PM
To: Michael Plinski
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Riverside Public Utilities.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Michael Plinski 
Riverside Public Utilities 
3901 Orange Street 
Riverside, CA 92501 
 
mplinski@riversideca.gov  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Plinski: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:mplinski@riversideca.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:45 PM
To: 'kmclaughlin@soboba-nsn.gov'
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - Soboba.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

June 15, 2021 
 
Kenneth McLaughlin 
Soboba Band of Luiseño Indians 
P.O. Box 487 
San Jacinto, CA 92581 
 
KMcLaughlin@soboba-nsn.gov 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. McLaughlin: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:KMcLaughlin@soboba-nsn.gov
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org
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Copeland, Stena

From: Copeland, Stena
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 3:45 PM
To: Ryan Shaw (rshaw@wmwd.com); mmatlock@wmwd.com
Subject: EMWD's 2020 Urban Water Management Plan / Public Hearing Date Change
Attachments: 2021 Rescheduled Adoption Hearing Notice - WMWD.pdf

Good afternoon:  
 
Please see the attached correspondence regarding EMWD’s 2020 Urban Water Management Plan update.   
 
Feel free to contact Gordon Ng at ngg@emwd.org if you should have any questions or call (951) 928‐3777 
extension 4512. 
 
Thank you, 
Stena Copeland 
Executive Assistant 
Water Resources & Facilities Planning 
(951) 928‐3777 extension 4227 
 



 

  

 June 15, 2021 
 

Ryan Shaw / Melissa Matlock 
Western Municipal Water District 
14205 Meridian Parkway 
Riverside, CA 92518 
 
RShaw@wmwd.com / MMatlock@wmwd.com  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Subject: Rescheduled 2020 Urban Water Management Plan Public Hearing 
 
Dear Mr. Shaw and Ms. Matlock: 
 
The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020 Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) 
in compliance with the requirements established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water 
Code §10610-10656 and §10608).  The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies and 
demands, updates to its Water Shortage Contingency Plan, a report on its compliance with the Water 
Conservation Act of 2009, and information demonstrating reduced reliance on the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 
under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.  The draft document is available for review on EMWD’s website at the following 
location: https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan 
 
A public hearing to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP has been rescheduled from 9:00 AM on June 16, 
2021 to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021.  The location of the public hearing, the EMWD headquarters located at 2270 
Trumble Road, Perris, CA, has not been changed.  EMWD will also consider written comments on the UWMP sent 
to the attention of Gordon Ng by email at ngg@emwd.org or by mail to Eastern Municipal Water District, P.O. Box 
8300, Perris, CA 92572-8300.  Comments should be received by June 30, 2021.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gordon Ng, P.E. 
Principal Water Resources Specialist 

mailto:RShaw@wmwd.com
mailto:MMatlock@wmwd.com
https://www.emwd.org/post/urban-water-management-plan
mailto:ngg@emwd.org


Notice of Rescheduled Public Hearing to Adopt the 2020 Urban Water
Management Plan, Update the Water Shortage Contingency Plan,
Demonstrate Compliance with the Water Conservation Act of 2009,
and Demonstrate Reduced Delta Reliance

The Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD) has prepared a Draft 2020
Urban Water Management Plan (UWMP) in compliance with the requirements
established by the Urban Water Management Planning Act (California Water
Code §10610-10656 and §10608), which applies to urban water suppliers
that either provide over 3,000 acre-feet of water annually, or serve more than
3,000 urban connections.

The UWMP contains an evaluation of EMWD’s projected supplies
and demands as well as EMWD’s reliability under a range of drought
scenarios. EMWD is also required to update its Water Shortage
Contingency Plan, report on its compliance with the Water Conservation
Act of 2009, and include information demonstrating reduced reliance on the
Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta under Delta Plan Policy WR P1.

This Public Notice officially notifies the general public that the Draft 2020
UWMP is available for public review at District headquarters located
at 2270 Trumble Road or on EMWD’s website at www.emwd.org. Comments
or requests for additional information should be sent by mail to:

Eastern Municipal Water District
Attention: Gordon Ng
P.O. Box 8300
Perris, CA 92572-8300

Or by email to:

Gordon Ng
ngg@emwd.org

Public input is encouraged. Email or written comments are due by June 30, 2021
and will be considered during the finalization of the 2020 UWMP.

The public hearing of the EMWD Board of Directors previously scheduled for
9:00 AM on June 16, 2021 has been rescheduled to 8:00 AM on June 30, 2021
to allow community input on the 2020 UWMP, updates to the Water Shortage
Contingency Plan, and compliance with the Water Conservation Act of 2009
and Delta Plan Policy WR P1. The public hearing will be held at 8:00 AM
on June 30, 2021 at the EMWD headquarters located at:

Eastern Municipal Water District
2270 Trumble Road
Perris, CA 92572








